TEGNA

BY CERTIFIED MAIL, RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED

November 14, 2017

Vince Kropp

Chief Executive Officer and General Manager
PCC Video, LLC

240 S. Interocean Ave.

P.O. Box 387

Holyoke, CO 80734-0387

Re: Election of Retransmission Consent Status for KUSA, Denver, CO,
located in the Denver-Castle Rock, CO DMA (“Station”)

Dear Vince:

Multimedia Holdings Corporation (“Licensee”), licensee of Station, hereby gives notice
to PCC Video, LLC that, pursuant to Section 325(b)(3)(B) of the Communications Act and
Section 76.64(f)(2) of the FCC’s rules, Licensee elects retransmission consent status for Station.
This election applies to the cable system identified above as well as any other distribution
systems that you or your affiliated companies own, operate, or manage. Accordingly, pursuant
to Section 325(b)(1)(A) of the Communications Act and Section 76.64(a) of the FCC’s rules, the
broadcast signal of Station may not be carried on your cable system or other distribution systems
that you own, operate, or manage without Licensee’s express written consent pursuant to a
retransmission consent agreement. This election of retransmission consent is for the period
January 1, 2018 through December 31, 2020.

Should you have any questions, please contact me at 602-444-1243.

Sincerely,

Volsadtl—

Rebecca Rahm
Director, Program Strategy



